VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES (ROUGH DRAFT)

July 15, 2008

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 8:00 a.m. in the school media center. Members present were: Mrs. Rachel Webb, Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Mrs. Karen Madriaga, Mr. Hoe Yong, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher, Mrs. Lora Schell, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mrs. Janay Sutton was a visitor. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.01) 
Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the regular meeting Minutes from June 10, 2008. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.02) 

REPORTS

Second Reading of Accelerated Reader Policy – The council members discussed the proposed Accelerated Reader Policy as read:
Vine Grove Elementary School 

Accelerated Reader Policy

The AR program at Vine Grove Elementary will consist of two components.  All participation in the AR program will be voluntary.  Students cannot be required to participate in the AR program.  

Primary Grades

The primary grades will have an AR program that consists of goals with quarterly and end of the year celebrations.  Students will be given the STAR test at the beginning of the school year and at least once every quarter to determine their reading levels.  From the results of STAR test, each student will be given a reading range from which to choose books to read and to test.  Each student will be given a goal based on the results of the STAR test and 20 minutes of reading time.  A chart can be found in the AR management program to assist teachers in assigning student goals.

Students who make their goal and earn an average of 80% on their tests are eligible for quarterly rewards.  In order to participate in the year-end celebration, students must have achieved their goal and an 80% average for three of the four quarters.  Teachers may also give awards for students that double, triple, etc. their goals.

First Quarter Celebration- Game Day, Second Quarter Celebration- Pajama/Curriculum-Related Movie Party, Third Quarter Celebration-Curriculum-Related Movie, Fourth Quarter- Beach Party with Slushies/Popsicles/Frozen Treats (all celebrations subject to change depending on availability)

End of the Year Celebration- Dance in the gym
· Average of 80% must be maintained for goal to be met.

· Students must meet goals for three out of four quarters in order to      

     Participate in end of the year celebration

· AR is not to be a mandatory part of homework.  

· DEAR cannot be mandated as AR time
· Grade levels can challenge each other on their teams to raise their goals.   

          This can be motivating to those students who want to raise their goals.

Tests for Kindergarten students can be deleted at the end of the school 

     year. Tests for all other students are to remain.

· Each grade level and each class is to participate in the program in the same 

     manner.

Parents in grades 1-3 will be notified of student goals at the beginning of each quarter and a contract will be signed.

School-wide 100 Point Club

A 100- point club will be available to all Vine Grove students. Students will be rewarded for earning 10, 25, 50, 75, and 100 points.  Students will take tests on books in their reading range as determined by the STAR test.

The following prizes were decided for the 100 Point Club

10 points- Homework Pass, 25 points- Food Coupon , 50 points- Gift Certificate , 75 points- Activity Pass, and 100 points- Lock-In.

 Mrs. Wood made a motion to adopt the Accelerated Reader Policy. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion.  Motion unanimously carried. (09.03)

May and June Budgets – The council reviewed the May and June budgets. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the budgets. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.04)
Staffing – Mr. Dennis reported that we hired three teachers and two assistants. Mrs. Mary Fowler and Ms. Angela Hill are our new third grade teachers and Ms. Kalena Vance is our new kindergarten teacher. Mrs. Nikki Coleman has been hired as an Instructional Assistant, and Mrs. Lynne Krivitsky has been hired as a Title I Assistant.  Mrs. Beverly Strader has accepted a job at Lakewood Elementary.  We still need to hire a fourth grade teacher, a half-time Related Arts teacher and a half-time assistant. An ad hoc committee has been formed and they have been interviewing.  Mr. Yong made a motion to approve the hiring. Mrs. Madriaga seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.05)

Scheduling for Library/Counselor Visits – The council discussed the Curriculum Survey results concerning scheduling. Teachers would like regularly scheduled visits in the library and counselor visits in their classrooms. This will help with teacher lesson plans, scheduling IEP meetings, and knowing when the library is open for activities. 
Accident Reports – There were no Accident Reports.
Committee Reports –There were no Committee Reports.
MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 12, 2008 at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. 

AGENDA ITEMS
Some of the agenda items for the August meeting will include: Title I Budget, Staffing Information, Library/Counseling Schedule Update, Committee Reports, Budget for July, and the Accident Report.

ADJOURN

Mrs. Wood made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 a.m.  Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.06)

